
1 
 

 
 

For more information, contact: 
Administration, Jessica Winter 

(314) 822-5806 
winterja@kirkwoodmo.org 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Kirkwood City Council Solicits Qualifications for City Attorney Position 

KIRKWOOD, MO (May 23, 2024) — The Kirkwood City Council is announcing a request for qualifications 
(RFQ) for the position of City Attorney. This solicitation comes in light of recent developments after the 
planned retirement of longtime City Attorney John Hessel was postponed following the resignation of his 
successor. 

Key Details of the RFQ 

• Position: City Attorney 
• Qualifications: The RFQ seeks qualified candidates with a proven record of accomplishment in 

municipal law, strong ethical standards, a commitment to serving the Kirkwood community, and is 
a Kirkwood resident. 

• Submission Deadline: Tuesday, June 18, 2024, 4:00 p.m. 
• Selection Process: The selection process will involve a thorough review of submitted qualifications, 

followed by interviews and evaluations by the Kirkwood City Council. 

Contact Information 

For further information or inquiries regarding the RFQ for the City Attorney position, please contact: 

Procurement Director: Sara Foan-Oliver 

Phone: 314-822-5851 

Email: foanolsm@kirkwoodmo.org 
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